

MEMO

TO: Pinehurst Residents and Families

FROM: Deanna Flaitz, Executive Director

RE: Visitation, Local Outings and Travel

DATE: July 1, 2020

Visitation

Beginning Thursday, July 2, Pinehurst will be open for visitors with the following precautions:

- Visiting hours are from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.
- Only two guests per apartment are permitted. This includes medical personnel as well as other guests.
- All visitors will need to sign in/out of the visitor log, will be screened, and temperatures will be taken upon arrival at the front desk.
- Masks must be worn throughout the building, and visitors should move directly to and from the apartment without stopping in any community areas.
- While in the apartment, I remind you that you should maintain social distance where possible and practice hand washing/sanitizing, per usual.

Local Outings

Some of you have inquired about visiting family/friends for the day or overnight and the need to quarantine upon return. As a reminder, there is no required quarantine following a social outing. However, upon return you will be asked screening questions and have your temperature taken.

Travel

As you are likely aware, there is a travel advisory issued by Governor Cuomo for those entering or returning to New York from a state with a positive test rate higher than 10 per 100,000 residents, or higher than a 10% test positivity rate, over a seven day rolling average. **Those who travel to (or from) these states are required to quarantine for a period of 14 days.** Those who fail to comply are subject to a civil financial penalty. This is a coordinated effort within the tri-state area, so the governor is permitting free travel to Connecticut or New Jersey – meaning no quarantine is necessary if you travel to either of these states.

As restrictions begin to ease and the community opens up, it remains <u>absolutely essential</u> that we continue to honor all COVID-19 precautions. Wearing masks, practicing good hand hygiene and social distancing remains our best defense against this virus and a resurgence in the community.

Please contact me at (585) 546-8439 x1717 or dflaitz@EpiscopalSeniorLife.org with any questions. Thank you for your cooperation and understanding as we work together to keep everyone safe and healthy.